## **General Meeting Minutes**

**3** July 10, 2018



President: Bob Rose

Vice-president: David Yeates

Treasurer: Gary Lane Secretary: Kandra Longo Sgt-at-Arms: Henry Lewis

Historian: Ted Jung

Hospitality Chair: Rick & Marcy Albert

Newsletter: Don Wilder

Awards Chair: Vicki Kovacs, Alyson Rose

Awards Chair: Dave Hennings

President Bob Rose, started the meeting on time and we had the joke of the month with options for an off color joke which was tabled due to minors being in the audience. Bob introduced Carl from OC Vette's who came to give a personal invitation from his club for their Poker Run which is the 7/28/2018. A flyer was sent out to our club membership via email this last week with more detailed information. We also received an invite for next year to go to Palm Springs Corvette Club's autocross in March.

Bob Rose gave out the winning numbers for our first NCCC event, which had the Albert's, the Kluss & Bernstein team and a non PCC member in the top 3 categories for all the events when all the points were totaled. Ted Jung took pictures there will be some added to our website soon. A special thanks for the course workers who braved 3 hours of sun and heat to help make this a success. Can't tell you how happy Richie and I were to see claim jumpers!

Rick & Marcy Albert covered Hospitality Anniversaries and Birthdays, there were some impressive years called out for Anniversaries, which numbers more than 50 years plus were mentioned. I thought that was great as that is truly something to celebrate.

Just a remainder that pictures should be sent to our historian Ted or Ted Sickle attention and that there were new pictures being added to the website. I saw an email at the time of this publication that new pictures were online please take time to look through.

Sergeant-at-Arms Henry Thomas gave out name tags, and we welcomed some new members into club Jean & Elaine Mercier, arriving in true style with a 2019 Grand Sport in Long Beach Red.

Welcome to our club.

We also voted into our PCC Family the following prospective members who have attained 12 points or more to become active members:

Fish Fischle & Nancy Ingham







Club store Judy Nunn announced she has 18 new hats \$17.99 already embroidered. Any garment can be set with PCC logo and do have the C7 logos. Any model year logo can be digitalized she also has vinyl plastic PCC stickers \$3.

Treasurer Gary Lane report financial report total \$9241.00 full report upon request, Gary will be gone the next 2 months and Mark Smith will be taking over while Gary is out.

David Yeates VP Thanks to everyone for helped coordinate in the calendar the Big Bear events, it was a true success and everyone had such a great time and what fantastic weather also. Please see our website for upcoming events and David will be forwarding out to the club new opportunities to go and support other corvette club events in our local area.

I asked David to speak about the Christmas Party as I have the venue set up for the Sun and Sail club and so far just Sandy Savanich and I are going to be involved, I would like to open this up so that other club members might want to participate and I will speak in great detail in our August meeting. So Don Wilder will run our Christmas page in the next 2 newsletter than I will put more detailed information then.

Bob & Sandy Savanich are going set up arrangements for Cambria for the club dinner. Give them a great thumbs up for being part of this and the Christmas party. I am hoping this inspire all club members to give a little of your time to make a great success to these functions.

We had a great time at the Christmas Party last year and if you didn't come please look at pictures and see if there is anything you want to participate in. I am looking for people who like to contribute a specialty to the dessert table.

Please remember that Don Wilder always need articles and even if he doesn't use this edition he will put in the next edition. Please take a moment from your schedule and help submit quality articles as he pointed out, this our newsletter and to make it great we all have to participate.

Nancy Marshall spoke of club member Jeff Jaeggi, who has sadly passed away and a card was sent around the room, so that our club could send our regards to our club member and friend who many held in high regard.

Henry Lewis SGT at Arms called back up and he was quick point out it was a sad day as there were no fines for name tags, I think that has to be a first! Good job everyone.

NO C-5 or current generation \$1.00 Denis was given a pass do the broken foot situation which is hopefully on the mend.

President Rose was fined for making fun of the holder that could be used to store glass tops that Duke brought in to sell.

Framed poster with 40<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Edition auctioned off for \$20

50/50 \$120.00 won by our own editor Don Wilder

Make sure to pick up some business cards.

President Bob Rose called for meeting to be adjourned, meeting seconded closed at 8:30pm

